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CHICAGO DEPARTMENT OF AVIATION TO DEVELOP AGREEMENT WITH NATIONAL 

RENEWABLE ENERGY LABORATORY TO EXPLORE SUSTAINABLE AND EFFICIENT 
ENERGY OPTIONS AT O’HARE INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 

Federally Funded Research Laboratory to Advise on Energy Efficiency for New Passenger 

Facilities Planned Through O’Hare 21 

An ordinance approved by City Council will allow the Chicago Department of Aviation 

(CDA) to enter into an agreement with the U.S. Department of Energy’s National Renewable 

Energy Laboratory (NREL) to advise the CDA on environmentally sustainable initiatives as 

the airport authority continues to embark on its O’Hare 21 capital improvement project, 

Mayor Brandon Johnson announced today. 

“O’Hare and Midway International Airports are tremendous engines for economic activity 

across the region, and tremendous drivers of equity through the CDA’s ongoing 

commitment to establishing opportunities for minority- and women-owned businesses,” 
said Mayor Brandon Johnson. “As we continue to embark on O’Hare 21, one of the city’s 

largest infrastructure projects this decade, this agreement will help ensure the world’s 

second busiest airport is second to none when it comes to the sustainable growth of the 
aviation industry.” 

The ordinance gives the CDA the authority to enter into a series of agreements with the 

NREL and its operating contractor, the Alliance for Sustainable Energy. The CDA and its 

design and construction partners will engage with NREL to study and incorporate 
renewable power technologies into the airport’s new facilities in a cost-effective manner, 

including the new O’Hare Global Terminal and new satellite concourses planned through 

the O’Hare 21 Terminal Area Plan. 

“Chicago’s airports have a long history of implementing industry-leading sustainable 
initiatives at O’Hare and Midway, dating back to 2003, when Chicago introduced the 

country’s first Sustainable Airport Manual, which has been used on more than 260 
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development projects at both airports,” said CDA Commissioner Jamie L. Rhee. “As we look 
ahead to developing new, passenger-centric facilities through O’Hare 21, we must continue 

to find creative ways to reduce emissions, minimize energy use, conserve water, reduce 

waste, and educate the traveling public about our work and what they can do to help.” 

Headquartered in Colorado, the NREL is a federally funded research and development 
center created by the U.S. Department of Energy focused on advancing the science and 

engineering of energy efficiency, sustainable transportation, and renewable power 

technologies. The agreement with NREL will not exceed a three-year period, and the total 

cost of consultant services will not exceed $500,000. 
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